ESF IMPACT

newsletter

ISSUE 40, 21 March 2023

4

Tony’s Incredible Trek Underway

After 18 months of planning and fraining Tony Pearce, Chair of the ESF is off on his
incredible Trek. Leaving from the State Control Centre in East Melbourne on 10 March
the Trek will fravel to Mallacoota, over the Alpine Range to Mt Hotham, on to Wodonga
and home through towns along the Hume Highway. The Trek will conclude at a
celebratory luncheon at the MCG on 10 May.

Walking at a steady pace of 5.5km per hour Tony is faking one step at a time to
promote the need to support the mental health of Victoria's emergency management
community and raise funds to enable ESF to introduce innovative new ways to help
prevent serious mental injury. Tony, a former paramedic, CFA volunteer and more
recently Inspector General for Emergency Management, is inspired to do the Trek
through his own lived experience.

"Over the course of my career, | have seen how emergencies, such as Victoria's Black
Summer Fires, so deeply affect our emergency workers and volunteers. Way too many
people experience trauma because of simply showing up to do the work they must do,
to help their community in a crisis. Some suffer mentally long after their work is done,
others have seen no other way, and taken their own lives.”

Tony’s Trek will fravel through many areas affected by Victoria’s 2019-20 Black Summer
bushfires acknowledging the mental health impacts that those fires had, and continue
to have, on emergency personnel and community members alike. Despite
considerable investment in mental health treatment programs and services, there is still
much work required to help prevent mental injury.

"ESF seeks to get ahead of the mental harm and injury threat that currently pervades
the sector — that's why our focus is on prevention and early intervention.

The two initiatives ESF is fundraising for will herald a new era in prevention for
emergency service people in Victoria by helping to reduce the stigma associated with
acknowledging help is required before it is too late, and to help people feeling wobbly
not progress to serious mental injury.”

Along the way Tony and ESF has been overwhelmed by the support
from local emergency service people, Municipal Councils and locall
E'E‘E\',‘%EEQCY businesses. They have provided everything from a comfy bed and
FOUNDATION shower to a coffee and cake, a much needed massage and words of
encouragement and company on the road where many stories of

Wc{ DW metal health struggles have been shared.
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